
From: Graber, Samuel
To: Pollock, Heather
Subject: RE: 24-VARIANCE-0169 for Retail expansion at 5389 New Cut Rd.
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I don’t think transportation planning would want those 4 parking spaces on the side. If the property lines are correct then there is not enough room for cars to maneuver without encroaching into public right-of-
way, which is something we try to avoid. Also, not sure if this type of case gets transportation planning review, but if it did, transportation planning would probably want those entrances cleaned up because
access management kicks in.
 
 
 
 
Samuel Graber, EIT
Engineer II
 
Office of Planning
Louisville Metro Government
444 S. Fifth St. #300, Louisville, KY 40202
 

O: 502 574-2709
 

 
Find us: Website | Facebook
samuel.graber@louisvilleky.gov
https://louisvilleky.gov/government/office-planning
 
 

From: Pollock, Heather <Heather.Pollock@louisvilleky.gov> 
Sent: Friday, April 11, 2025 5:26 PM
To: Graber, Samuel <samuel.graber@louisvilleky.gov>
Subject: 24-VARIANCE-0169 for Retail expansion at 5389 New Cut Rd.
 
Sam,
The applicant submitted a revised plan that shows parking along the front and side of this building. Joe had concerns about the vehicle maneuvering as the new building will only be 24.5 ft. from the property
line. There is additional paved space between the line and the sidewalk. Would they be allowed to use that paved space for access to the 4 parking spots proposed? Or should we advise them to remove them
from the plan?
Thanks,
Heather
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Regards,
Heather Pollock
Planner I
Office of Planning
444 S. 5th Street, 3rd Floor
O: (502) 574-8695
 

 
Find us: https://louisvilleky.gov/government/office-planning
 

https://louisvilleky.gov/government/office-planning

